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On March 17, 2022, a Hollis resident reported being the victim of a credit card fraud. She
reported that she had learned a credit card had been opened in her name, without her
knowledge and it was actively being used.

Investigators were able to collect enough information to identify the subject responsible for
opening the credit card account. An arrest warrant was issued, and on April 9, 2022,
Nicholas Houle, 47, of Weare NH was arrested. He is charged with Identify Fraud; Pose as
Another (felony), Credit Card Fraud (misdemeanor), and Theft by Deception
(misdemeanor). He was processed and released on PR bail with an arraignment date to be
determined at the Hillsborough County Superior Court, Southern District.

The Hollis Police Department wishes to thank the Weare Police Department for their
assistance in this matter.



